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Attachment 1 – Consideration of Community Views 
 
The applicant engaged with the community during the preparation of the environmental impact statement (EIS) as 
a requirement of the Planning Secretary’s environmental assessment requirements. The EIS detailed the findings 
of the engagement and how it influenced the scope and design of the project.   
 
The Department publicly exhibited the development application and accompanying EIS from 8 June 2023 to 5 July 
2023.  
 
During the exhibition period for the EIS, the Department received one submission from a utility provider and advice 
from five government authorities and Council. One submission was received by the Department in the nature of 
objection from Council. However, on 19 March 2024, Council provided written advice to the Department informing 
that its issues had been satisfied by the Applicant and withdrew its objection.  

 
 
 




